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All Johor Port Berhad Shipping and Forwarding Agents

Dear SirfMadam,

RESTRICTION ON SHORE LEAVE AT JOHOR PORT BERHAD (JPB) FOR SHIPS'
CREW

We wish to draw your attention to the matter previously addressed in memo (05)
JPB/281- 6/1 Vol. 10 dated 7'". June 2023.

Through our routine observations and monitoring of JPB’s activities, we noted that
there are recurring safety violations related to the compliance with Personal Protective
Equipment (PPE), particularly by ship crews during their shore leave in the JPB area.
Despite the circulation of memo dated 7. June 2023 to all shipping and forwarding
agents, these incidents persist.

Since JPB's operations involve heavy machineries such as Rubber Tyre Gantry (RTG)
and Quay Crane (QC), any incident involving human error in proximity to these
machines carries the risk of severe injury or fatality. Therefore, the strict adherence to
PPE guidelines is imperative to mitigate potential hazards.

In order to prioritise the safety of the Port and its users, a decision has been reached
to commence the implementation of 'No Shore Leave’ Policy for all ship crews within
the JPB area with immediate effect.

We greatly appreciate your understanding, continuous support, and cooperation in
helping us maintain a safe working environment for JPB. For any further inquiries or
clarifications, you may contact Puan Nor Zaini Binti Mohamad via email:
norzaini@johorport.com.my, or reach out to our Health, Safety & Environment (HSE)
departmental representative.

Thank you.

“Work Safe, Get Home Safe’

With kind regards,
JOHOR PORT BERHAD

JAMALUDIN RAJA MOHAMMAD
Head, Port Security & Safety Department
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